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Report from Ecosourcing Co-ordinator





My contract has been extended and I currently have funding until March next year. I now am focusing on a wider area encompassing the ecological districts surrounding the Hamilton Ecological District. These districts include Matamata, Thames, Port Waikato and Kawhia. However because of the size I will be focusing on the areas around the Lower Waikato River and Raglan.





I have been working with a number of restoration groups, schools and training schemes to establish community nurseries for their restoration projects. I hope eventually to ensure ecosourced plants are available for the growing demand from restoration projects and that there is a growing awareness of the role for ecosourcing in the restoration of indigenous biodiversity. Ecosourcing and growing indigenous plants is a really good way to learn about the plants, their requirements, habits, and ecology. This knowledge is invaluable to those planning and managing restoration projects. 





I spend part of every weekend collecting seed and this has taught me a lot about the flora of the Waikato. In particular I have found seed and fruit available year round. No doubt good


news for those birds dependent on fruit for survival and a lesson to include a natural range of plants in any restoration project in order 


to provide a year round food supply for birds.











Waikato Forum Projects Update





Report from Biodiversity Advice Waikato 


FREEPHONE 0800BIODIV (0800246348)


The concept of the freephone line is a one stop service to find the appropriate person to answer an enquiry relating to the environment.  The appropriate person may be a DoC worker, a landscaper, a professional pest controller or whoever.  It is aimed at rural landowners and provides a link between the various environmental organizations and the public.


	


We need to make contact with groups involved with environmental activities and rely on these people to spread the word about this freephone service. The people reading this newsletter probably have the resources to network your own answers.  You, the readers, are the ones who care enough about the environment to actively do something.  Therefore you are the people who will hear the message about Biodiversity Advice Waikato and encourage the use of the service with other people.





The largest percentage of our enquiries has been in relation to planting native trees. One example of an enquiry was received from a farmer in the Maungatautari area.  Wayne Bennett (Eco-sourcing Waikato) accompanied me on a visit to this farmer’s site which was a gully containing some exotics and a few native plants.  The farmer had recently fenced the half hectare area and wanted to plant it out.  With a list of plants that grow in the Maungatautari ecological area in hand, suitable indigenous plants and appropriate numbers were drawn up and posted to the customer.  I used this source of plants to supply another small landowner with ideas of suitable plants to add to his regenerating native scrub.





Regards,


Jan Hoverd     Biodiversity Advice Waikato Freephone Operator


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Biodiv@bioforum.org.nz" ��Biodiv@bioforum.org.nz�      P.O.Box 19104, Hamilton








Next Forum Meeting 


The next Forum is planned for the 12 November 2003 at a Pikitu Marae near Putaruru.





This Forum will provide one of the occasions where the Focus Group will present a draft statement on the Shared Vision.  There will be time made available to discuss and debate this draft statement, so that, the Shared Vision for the Region reflects all group’s aspirations for a future region rich in biodiversity. Challenging I know and it can be done!





We also plan a Field trip into the Barnett Reserve, Wauto, home of the successful North Island robin re-introduction programme.











Stories of Biodiversity Related Activities From the Region





The Restoration of Mt Pihanga/Lake Rotopounamu Project from Sarah Gibb





The Tongariro Natural History Society and The Department of Conservation are currently developing an operating plan, which aims to protect the native biodiversity of Mt Pihanga and Lake Rotopounamu by adopting a sustained integrated management approach. The area is a part of Tongaririo National Park and the World Heritage Site. The project is to be community focused with integrated pest management and advocacy at its core.  The Vision of the group is “Restoring the mauri of Mt Pihanga”.


The objectives of the group include:


Advocating and supporting the community in managing conservation


Informing and involving people in conservation, through interpretation and volunteer opportunities


Maintaining and improving a biological diverse area within Tongariro National Park


Ensuring no new local extinctions of native fauna and flora occur at the site


Ensuring introduced predator numbers are kept as low as possible on a continuous basis, in order to establish self-sustaining populations of indigenous species


Re-introducing species lost to the area and those endangered species that would thrive


Meeting the objectives of the Tongariro Management Plan and principles of the World Heritage Site Status


During the first half of this year the group has been undertaking research and design plans for the project.  Based on these results an application for funding to local sponsorship agencies will be submitted. The group are hoping to get predator traps and associated monitoring out on the mountain and around the lake for the summer of 2003/04. A trial is underway around Lake Rotopounamu, with predator traps around the lake. This is primarily to train staff and the community about predator control. Although the TNHS and DoC are taking a leading role in the early stages of this project the group plan to involve tangata whenua and members of the local community.





Survey of King Country Kiwi by Nancy Jensen





Coordinating a survey of kiwi in the King Country has proven to be a challenge not just in terms of the area to be covered and the terrain but availability of volunteers, community involvement and the weather have also added to the challenge.  To date in excess of 50 listening sites have been established in the area and birds have been heard to call at 5 of the sites in the Waikawau District (Herangi Ranges).  When choosing listening sites accessibility, being on a high point with a wide listening area and being sheltered from the wind have all been taken into account. 





Those listening also need to be able to identify bird calls as morepork and possum can sometimes be mistaken for kiwi calling. Volunteers have always worked in pairs and where possible local communities have been involved as their knowledge of the districts has been invaluable.  Hours of listening have varied but in general volunteers were on site by 6.30pm and stayed until about 9.30pm.  In some cases people chose to camp on site and this allowed them to listen through the night.





Despite the fact there are still areas that need to be visited, the Kiwi Recovery Group have suggested that we now focus on getting a closer ‘fix’ on the pairs that have been heard so that they can be transmitted.  To do this we will need to do a triangulated survey.  Three pairs of volunteers will be situated on selected high points about 1km apart and the aim is to get a ‘fix’ on the male bird when he leaves his burrow to feed.  This will involve either being able to do a GPS reading or make a compass location. 





A second visit to the site will be needed to confirm the initial readings.  Once that data is collected Lance Dews and John McLennan have agreed to come and use dogs to find the bird and fit transmitters.  This will then allow a suitably trained and equipped person to undertake Operation Nest Egg (ONE). Each burrow will be visited every six weeks to check for eggs.  If there are eggs in the burrow, they will be candled to check for fertility and removed to the Otorohanga Kiwi House for incubation.  For this to happen, i.e. transmitters and ONE, we will need permits from DOC and approval from the Kiwi Recovery Group to undertake ONE.  The long-term plan is for offspring from King Country kiwi to be released into the predator fenced Maungatautari Reserve.










































































If you would like to highlight the work your community group is undertaking please sent the details to 


Moira Cursey � HYPERLINK "mailto:moira.cursey@biofforum.org.nz" ��moira.cursey@bioforum.org.nz� or post to Moira Cursey, Hamilton Environment Centre, PO Box 19104, Hamilton.
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